
Water Advisory Board 

November 30, 2016 

Meeting called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Steve Corrion. 

Present: City of Caseville: Luigi Zolin and Deb Estep (sitting in for Todd Talaski). 

  Caseville Township: Fred Busch and Ilene Arthur. 

  Village of Pigeon: Steve Corrion and Marc Hill. 

Others Present: Caseville City D.P.W. Supervisor Troy Hartz, and Laura Horkey. 

Motion, Carried by Busch and second by Arthur to approve the minutes of the September 28, 

2016 meeting. 

Reports: Troy Hartz reported that everything is running smooth at the D.P.W./Water Plant.  The 

water is down 2Mil from last year for the month of November.  Replaced the old pump at the 

low lift with a new pump costing $14,000.00.  In the future the software at the water plant will 

need to be updated with an estimated cost of $25,000.00.  The software is still being looked in 

to, to see if there is other options. 

Busch reported that he received a call from Tom Smith stating that the DPW showed up to shut 

his water off and Tom had not asked to have the water shut off.  In response, Troy Hartz stated 

that a plumbing company called to have the water shut off and they gave the DPW the wrong 

address.  The plumbing company was called and the address was straightened out.  The DPW 

will make all efforts to make sure that this does not occur again in the future. 

Correspondence – None 

Public Comments – None 

Board Comments - None 

Motion Carried by Estep and second by Busch to adjourn the meeting at 3:15 p.m. 

NEXT MEETING: January 25, 2017 @3:00 P.M. 

 

 

 

 

Laura Horkey, Acting Secretary 


